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The 

Co-Presidents’  

Message 

It’s August, which means Rabbi Kane is back from vacation and in high gear planning 
the High Holidays and a calendar full of events for us to enjoy. The Holidays will be 
here soon, so be sure to keep your eyes open for emails coming from our Ritual  
Committee Chairs, Debra Rodensky and Larry Cooperman, as well as from the office, 
as they attempt to shepherd us all into another memorable Holiday season. We are 
EXCITED about the upcoming year.  
 

The month of July was quiet, and we owe our thanks to all the folks who stepped in to 
make sure Friday and Saturday services went off without a hitch. Rabbi Lennick, 
Charles Moskowitz, Larry Cooperman, Ana Chuven, our beloved Cantor Rich, and  
especially Sam and Eli Kisseloff, all did an amazing job. Our wonderful Building and 
Grounds Committee (Ken Haberman and Alan Kisseloff) have been doing a splendid 
job sprucing things up, and boy, things are really looking good. The buildings and  
sidewalks have been pressure washed, and thanks to our local fire department, we 
were able to re-cord our flag pole and re-hang our flags. Our A/C is nice and cold, so 
come to services and enjoy it!  
 

Also in July, we got to celebrate the 45th Anniversary of Dr. Richard & Lisa Rhodes 
with a lovely Shabbat Oneg. Our “catering director” extraordinaire, Lea Moskowitz, 
and our Sisterhood, keep outdoing themselves with creative recipes and beautiful  
presentations. Dr. Barry and Barbara Kusnick celebrated their 40th Anniversary with 
a beautiful and moving vow renewal ceremony followed by a lovely luncheon. If you 
have an occasion you’d like to celebrate at CBT, check date availability with the office. 
 

Our Sisterhood is under the capable new leadership of Barbara Kusnick, who is  
bringing lots of amazing ideas and energy to the role. Thank you, Barbara, for taking 
on this position. Finally, let’s not forget to say, “thanks” to our Administrator, Laurie, 
who manages (or at least attempts) to keep everything organized and under control 
for us every day.   
 

 Adrienne and Robin 
Co-Presidents 
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A Message From Rabbi Kane  

Rabbi Heschel called Shabbat, the Sabbath day, a  palace in time.  
 

He was writing in an age when observance was popularly considered a  
burden. From Kosher to Services to Tzedakah. The whole idea of a Chosen  
People not being extra special but rather being remarkable for their will-
ingness to be more disciplined about the desire to act in a holy manner - 
seemed like a heaviness.  
 

Along comes this brilliant American Rabbi to explain that the burden is 
the day-to-day obligation of work, but the Sabbath is like a visit to the 
Kings of old. Everything about our day of rest is different and more special. 
We gather together for food, prayer, to remember to cherish one another.  
 

I am fond of the Rabbi's positivity, but allow me to shine his light in a  
different direction. 
 

We recently marked the Anniversary of the destruction of the Holy  
Temple in Israel. What was lost? 
 

For Jews, perhaps, a way to use the expertise of the Priests and Levites to 
relate to the Divine; giving thanks, asking forgiveness, asking for health, 
fertility, weather, etc 
 

How then did the Rabbis wish us to communicate with the divine? How 
do we thank God and ask for anything? 
 

We build our own palace in life. We must use the idea of being holy, of  
imitating as best we can, God's attributes. 
 

When people enter our lives, shall they encounter something or someone 
harsh - or welcoming? Someone with no time to listen - or someone who 
can make the time to hear? Someone with no interest 
in anyone different - or someone who can treasure 
our differences? 
 

Each way we construct ourselves to embrace those 
we cherish or are willing to cherish, we build a palace 
in life.  
 

Those are the kinds of lives that blessings embrace. 
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Religious School Report 
By Helen Farb 

The summer is going by quickly, and we will be 
back at Religious School soon. We have been  
coordinating some activities with the religious 
school director at Temple Beth-El, Jonathan 
Frankel, and are looking forward to coming  
together with their students from time to time.  
 

We were unable to hold July’s Kid and Tot Shabbat, but our next 
one on August 4th will be extra special, not only because we get 
to see everyone again, but because it is my birthday. I will be 
sponsoring the Oneg Shabbat that night, so come support our kids 
and eat some cake. 
 

We are going to have a busy August, and we need your 
help, starting with our Annual Clean Up Day. We need to 
organize our large classroom, and many hands make light work. 
Please come to the school building  Sunday, August 13th, 
from 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. to help. Call or email the office to let us 
know if you will be there, so we know how many donuts to get! 
 

We will be joining other area congregations for the Welcome Back 
Homecoming Picnic being sponsored by the Jewish Federation on 
Sunday, August 20th from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. at the Main  
Pavilion in Nova Community Park on Nova Road in Ormond 
Beach. There will be food, fun, and magic! Be sure to email your 
RSVPs to: laurie.jfvf.execassistant@gmail.com if you will be there.  
 

On Sunday, August 27th  at 10 a.m. Religious School begins. We 
are looking forward to being seeing all of you and enjoying the 
many new activities planned like field trips and Tzedakah  
projects.  
 
Enjoy the rest of your summer and try to stay cool. If you know of 
any families with children who might like to attend our Religious 
School, be sure to let Rabbi Kane or I know! 

Miss Helen 
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We started our year with a  well-attended lunch with TI’s Sisterhood at 
Greek Taverna Restaurant. The second Thursday of the month will now be 
known as “Sisters in the Hood.” Whenever possible, we will plan activities 
and programming for those Thursdays.  
 

Sisterhood has planned the following upcoming events for 2023: 
Thursday, August 10th at 5:30PM - Dinner at Malibu Beach Grill in Port Orange There 
will be no Sisterhood Program in September (due to High Holidays) 
Thursday, October 12th - Game Day & Meeting 1-4PM - Bring your Cards, Rummy Q, 
or Mah Jongg Sets. Snacks will be provided. 
Thursday, November 9th - TBA 
Thursday, December 14th Hanukah Party & Program 

 

The following  programs will be sponsored by Sisterhood.  
Volunteers needed!!!! 

Monday, September 25th, Sisterhood will sponsor the “Break the Fast” after services. 
Thursday October 26th is the CBT Mah Jongg Tournament  

(click for tournament registration form) 
Friday, December 8th is the famous and joyful CBT Hanukah/Shabbat Dinner 
 

Finally, if you happen to be celebrating a birthday, anniversary, or any 
Simcha, there is no better reason to sponsor an Oneg or Kiddush. Our  
Sisterhood does a spectacular job managing all event catering. Did you 
know we have “Angels” in our kitchen’? Our Kitchen Angel Committee is 
capably chaired by Lea Moskowitz. Call Laurie in the office to check dates, 
and she will have Lea get in touch with you. 
 

Please note: A Sisterhood Membership mailer was sent to all female CBT 
members. If you already paid your annual dues of $36, thank you. Please 
use the application to invite someone you know!! We are hoping 100% of 
our members will be part of the Sisterhood or Men’s Club. Your dues, 
participation and caring are what make our congregation a family.  

Come join the fun. 
Download the CBT Sisterhood Membership Application 

HERE 

Todah Raba, 
Barbara Kusnick 
CBT Sisterhood President 

NOTE: The CBT Sisterhood is accepting donations 
for Break the Fast. Donations can be mailed to 
CBT, 403 N. Nova Rd, Ormond Beach, FL 32174  
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HOT LINK TO  PURCHASE TICKETS  

Click HERE 
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LIVE LINK TO PURCHASE MOVIE TICKETS 

https://www.fathomevents.com/events/GOLDA?date=2023-08-23 
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Live link to register  CLICK HERE  

or go to:  
https://www.spertus.edu/connect-learn-history-antisemitism/?

utm_source=ZohoCampaigns&utm_campaign=07-

27+Connect+and+Learn+enews_2023-07-24&utm_medium=email 
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LIVE LINK TO REGISTER AS A  
B’nai Torah or Temple Israel 

 REVERSE TASHLICH PARTICIPANT 
https://www.repairthesea.org/rt2023 
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REGISTER AND FIND OUT MORE HERE: 

https://www.authenticisrael.com/bnaitorah/  
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Gary and Brad Cohen by Barbara Singer 

Ida Gayer by Deena Stein 
Frieda Liss by Roberta Feldman 

Bertha Berman by Natalie Lipson 
Estelle Bronson by Linda Holbert 

Hans Wolfermann by Melanie Shiffman 
Jack Rotstein by Lyuda Chigirinskaya 
Herbert Stofsky by Irma Sue Stofsky 

Dorothy Rothenberg by Joan Rothenberg 
Jack Rotstein by Jonathan Rotstein 
Lillian Stofsky by Irma Sue Stofsky 

Chaya Sarah Rotstein by Jonathan Rotstein 

Yahrzeit Donations 

Thank you to Dr. Richard and Lisa Rhodes for sponsoring the delicious 
Kiddush Lunch in honor of your 45th Anniversary. It was scrumptious! 

Thank You for Your Donations 

In honor of the Kusnick’s 40th Anniversary: Sue & Joe Kaplan, Rhonda 
Steinfeld, Helen Farb, Stanley & Susan Wadler,  Marsha Moskowitz,  
Michael & Susanne Salvia, Scott & Laurie Davis, Steven Cheyney & Cindy 
Perlman, and Marcia & Julian Berman   
 

In honor of the Rhodes’ 45th Anniversary: Helen Farb  
 

As well as:  
Dr. Ed Schwartz 
Charles & Lea Moskowitz 
Dr. Barry and Barbara Kusnick 
Norman and Roberta Feldman 
Jimmy and Lisa Ravede 
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CBT Member News 
Drs. Jacob and Hadassah Aaronson have been 
blessed with the Brit Milah of their 32nd grand-
child, Yosef Zohar. Proud parents, Shoshana 
and U.S. Coast Guard officer Benjamin Aarons, 
welcomed beautiful Yosef in Norfolk, VA. Can 
we all say, “Mazel Tov”? 
 

Our Sisterhood is planning a wonderful  and delicious “Break 
the Fast” for the congregation. If you would like to make a  

donation, please send your checks made payable to  
CBT Sisterhood and mail to 403 North Nova Road, Ormond 

Beach, FL 32174.  

  1 Bennett Morse 
  2 Joan Rothenberg 
  4 Helen Farb 
  5 Lisa Rhodes 
  6 Eli Kisseloff 
  9 Barbara Bailen 
10 Rabbi S. David Kane 
13 Rosalie Ferry 
14 Norman Feldman 
15 Bella Schwartz 

16 George Selis 
16 Bonnie Turetsky 
17 Sue Kaplan 
21 Bari Amols 
22 Theresa Klaus 
24 Dr. David Turetsky 
25 Ruth Cohen 
26 Esther Morse 
27 Samuel Kisseloff 
29 Ken Haberman 

AUGUST 

19 Suzanne & Dr. Charles Stein  
23 Cantor Rich & Judith Walters 

23 Dianne & Jack Rohald 
31 Sue & Robert Goldberg 

Happy Birthday from Lea & Charles Moskowitz to Joan Rothenberg, 
Helen Farb, Lisa Rhodes, Barbara Bailen, Rabbi S. David Kane, Rosalie  
Ferry, Norman Feldman, George Selis, Bonnie Turetsky, Bari Amols,  
Theresa Klaus, Dr. David Turetsky, Ruth Cohen, Esther Morse, and Ken 
Haberman 
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So much fun was had by all at the 

Religious School Day at the Movies 

Love was  in the air at CBT as the Kusnick’s celebrated their 
40th Anniversary with a wonderful vow renewal. 

MAZEL TOV!! 
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Have an extra hour (or two)?   
Why Not Become a Volunteer!!! 

 

We have several homebound congregants who have found a  
visit from a CBT Family Member is a great way one of the best 

ways to bring a smile to their faces.  
Interested in spreading some sunshine?  

Call or email  
Valerie Kane at (386) 871-9909  

NurseVal@earthlink.net 

WHY NOT BE A MITZVAH MAKER? 

 

 

If you need help setting up Zoom to  
listen in on services or other virtual events, please call: 

 
Charlie Moskowitz  OR  Alan Kisseloff  

      (386) 871-0427    (386) 290-4188 

Want to help by driving a Member to  

High Holiday Services? 
 

Join the Car Pool Provider List! 

We have members in Daytona, Port Orange and Ponce Inlet 

who have requested assistance. 
 

Email if you can help 

cbtemail@mybnaitorah.org 

The Month of Elul will be celebrated from 
Wednesday Night, August 16th through  

Friday Sunset, August 18th 
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PLEASE SUPPORT   
OUR ADVERTISERS! 

Supported in part by the Jewish Federation and the Jewish Federation Endowment Fund. 

MEMORIAL BOARD 
The Sanctuary of Congregation B’nai Torah 
houses impressive memorial boards.   
Memorial plaques with the names of our 
dearly departed loved ones adorn the boards. 
A brass memorial plaque with the name of 
your departed loved one inscribed thereon 
can be added to the Memorial Board for a  
donation of $300. 

TREE OF LIFE 
The Sanctuary of Congregation B’nai  Torah  
houses an impressive Tree of Life, donated by  
Dr. & Mrs. Richard Rhodes.  
 
Stylized “Leaves” or “Foundation Stones”  
celebrate any occasion and will be  
engraved with the name of the celebrated  
person(s) and any other appropriate  information.  
 
A leaf can be added for a donation of $118. For ex-
tra special occasions, a  limited number of 
“Foundation Stones” are available for a donation 
of $500. 
 
Please call the office at (386) 672-1174 if you 
would like more information about either the Me-
morial Board or the Tree of Life. 
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403 N. Nova Road 

Ormond Beach, FL 32174 

386-672-1174 

cbbtemail@mybnaitorah.org 

www.MyBnaiTorah.0rg 

BE SURE TO SAVE THESE DATES! 
 

Thu  Aug 3&17    9:00 AM JPGT Breakfast at Peach Valley WEST 
Thu  Aug  3    6:35 PM CBT Nite at Daytona Tortugas Ballgame 
Fri  Aug  4    6:00 PM Kid & Tot Shabbat 
Fri  Aug  4    7:30 PM Helen Farb Birthday Service  
Thu  Aug 10    7:00 PM Sisterhood Dinner at Malibu  Beach Grill 
Sun  Aug 12  12:00 PM Rabbi Kane Birthday Kiddush 
Sun  Aug 13  10:00 AM Religious School Classroom Cleanup  
Sun  Aug 20  10:00 AM Federation Homecoming Family Picnic 
Mon  Aug 21    7:00 PM Board of Trustees Meeting 
Wed  Aug 23    4:00 PM 1st Movie Time—“Golda”   
         5:15 PM Early Dinner Seating at Leanh’s 
       6:30 PM Late Dinner Seating at Leanh’s 
       7:00 PM   2nd Movie Time—“Golda”  
Sun  Aug 27  10:00 AM First Day of Religious School 

Officers and Trustees 
 

Co-Presidents: Adrienne Cooperman and Robin Freedman 
Vice President: Jared Kisseloff 
Treasurer: Larry Horowitz 
Secretary: Doug McEwen  
Trustees: Charlie Moskowitz, Sue Abel, Bonnie Berns, 
Debra Rodensky,  Semareva Friedman, Harriet Fritts,  
Ken Haberman, Ron Horowitz, and MaryAnn Serkin 
Religious School Chair: Helen Farb 
Past President: Charles Stein 

Shabbat services start at 7:30 PM each Friday  
and at 10:00 AM each Saturday unless otherwise noted 

Upcoming Events 


